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March 11, 1996 

Philip Pumerantz 
President 
College of Osteopathic Medicine of the Pacific 
309 East Second Street 
College Plaza 
Pomona, CA 91766-1889 

Dear President Pumerantz: 

At its February 27, 1996 meeting the Commission reviewed the 
repor:t of the most recent visiting team to the College as well as the 
self study prepared by the College in anticipation of the visit and 
your letter of February 5, 1996, responding to the team's report. 
The Commission appreciated your participation in its discussions 
along with Warren Lawless, Don Krpan, Stuart Wiener, Ted 
Wendel, Jim May, and Beverly Guidry. 

The Commission was pleased to note the team's 
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Commission congratulates you on the commitment and tent .  t h a t 6  T c  1 3 . 1  0  0  1 3 . 1  2 4 i t m e n t  Pumerantz 
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2. The team found that "Laboratories seemed sparsely equipped and computing 
hardware and software continue to need systematic, but aggressive attention over the 
next several years." Your letter of February 5 disputes the team finding on this issue. 
It would be appropriate for the College to arrange for an evaluation of the adequacy of 
laboratory equipment by an independent panel of experts from comparable health 
science institutions. 

3. The team report suggests that the library is not adequately meeting the service 
needs of students and that "While the current staff is knowledgeable and strives to 
meet service expectations, they are stretched too thin." Further, the team reports, 
". . . that the D.O. program provides no instruction in library use. For the first two 
years of the program, the students rely almost entirely on faculty generated course 
lecture material and have little need or inclination to supplement this material from 
other sources. " 

. The team reported recent cuts in the library budget and the consequent necessity of 
canceling subscriptions to several basic science journals. Your letter of February 5 
states that, while the budget for periodicals has been reduced, that the overall budget 
for the library has increased. The team report also suggests that the thinness of 
library staffing may be part of a larger picture of inadequate staffing throughout the 
College. The Commission wishes to stress the need to invest library resources in such 
a way as to meet the library requirements of the future, not just to recreate past 
library practices. 

4. While the College has made strides in upgrading the sites for clinical practice in 
the Doctor of Osteopathy program, the team recommends additional reductions "to a 
level that permits sound management and staffing regarding a quality learning 
experience or provide additional site management resources to insure a consistency in 
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authority' with respect to such decisions, the policy governing such decisions should be 
established. and the grounds for overriding faculty recommendations made clear. 

The Commission· recognizeS" the considerable strengths of the CoUege and your 
impressive record' of success in preparing 
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representatives from such institutions during the coming year in an effort to 


